Newsletter Committee Report 2023 08 21
MEMORANDUM

TO:  HSLI Board 

FROM:  Newsletter Committee (Eric Edwards and Joyce Pallinger)

SUBJECT:   Report 

DATE:  August 21, 2023

Shown below is the year-by-year number of posts since inception of the online HSLI Newsletter in July, 2010. At the time of this report, it is estimated the total number of posts in 2023 will be at or higher than the all-time high in 2022.      

Year (Months if less than a full year) 			# of Posts
2010 (July through December)			21
2011						34
2012						28
2013						37
2014						59
2015 						167	
2016						491
2017      					 	616
2019						584
2020						504
2021						613
2022						656
2023 (January through August 18) 			444 

Posts were authored and/or published primarily by Co-Editor and Newsletter Committee member Eric Edwards.  Publishing rights remain available to other HSLI Board members, and the Committee will publish on behalf of others.  In continued support of communication and collaboration with IACRL, the Committee shared the information contained in Newsletter blog posts with the IACRL listserv, and also with regional and national discussion lists (Region 6, MLA, ACRL, etc.) when appropriate.  In July 2023, Eric Edwards, in his role as HSLI President, introduced an annual photo contest for members to enter.  Winners will be announced in Newsletter posts.  

The established process for publication and promotion has continued to be reliable.  

Formatting changes and enhancements to the Newsletter were finalized in July as part of work on the whole hsli.org website by HSLI webmaster Stacey Knight-Davis. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Eric Edwards 
Joyce Pallinger
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